From:

Roxanne St. Germain

OBC Amendments

Sent:

Thursday, February 8, 2018 9:22 AM

To: Subject: Roxanne St. Germain

Attachments:

Resolution - OBC Amendments.pdf



From: Kim Armstrong [mailto:karmstrong@norwich.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 2:05 PM

Subject: OBC Amendments

Good Afternoon

Please see attached resolution passed by the Township of Norwich Council regarding amendments to the Ontario Building Code.

Kimberley Armstrong

Deputy Clerk Township of Norwich 519-468-2410 ext. 226 File Dincoming Dother
Mayor D
Council D
COUNCIL D
CAO D
Building D
Finance DS DC
Ec Dev DS DC
Parks & Rec DS DC
Planning DS DC
Public Wks DS DC
PPP D
Social Services D



THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF NORWICH

February 5, 2018

Honourable Peter Milczyn, MPP Minister of Housing 17th Floor - 777 Bay Street Toronto, Ontario M5G 2E5

Dear Sir

Re: Ontario Building Code Amendments

At their meeting held Tuesday January 30, 2018 the Council of the Township of Norwich passed the following resolution:

"... Whereas the Preface and Introduction to the Ontario Building Code Compendium reads such that the Code is meant to be; "essentially a set of minimum provisions respecting the safety of buildings with reference to public health, fire protection, accessibility, and structurally sufficiency,

And Whereas the Ministry of Housing has for a number of years and continues to make significant changes to the scope of the Ontario Building Code to include provincial policy initiatives such as Environmental Protection, Resource Conservation, and Energy Conservation,

And Whereas these expanded roles in the Code have had significant impacts on local municipal Building Departments for additional training, staffing, and other resources required to implement such initiatives,

Therefore be it resolved that the Township of Norwich hereby requests that the Province ensure that the intent of the legislation and regulations relative to the Ontario Building Code continues to be principally for the protection of the public, and occupant health and safety in relation to the built environment, and examine other avenues for implementation of other initiatives."

If you require further information with respect to the above noted matter, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely

Kimberley Armstrong

Deputy Clerk

cc. Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier
Ontario Building Officials Association CAO Aubrey LeBlanc, cao@oboa.on.ca
Ms. Hannah Evans, Director, Building Development Branch, MMA
hannah.evans@ontario.ca
Ontario Municipalities – via email